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Dear Ms. Marconi, 
 
RE:  EB-2022-0157-Leave to Construct Application- Panhandle Regional Expansion Project-

Enbridge Gas Inc.  
 
Further to the OEB’s direction in Procedural Order No. 1the Ontario Greenhouse Vegetable Growers 
(OGVG) expects to ask questions of Enbridge Gas Inc. (EGI) with respect to the following interrogatory 
responses and topics: 
 
Exhibit I.STAFF.1 
Exhibit I.STAFF.5 b) ii) 
Exhibit I.EP.8  
 
OGVG would like clarification with respect to whether both phases of the project provide increased 
capacity to the entire “area of benefit” or whether each project, on a stand-alone basis, provides increased 
capacity to a distinct subset of the “area of benefit”.  Additionally, OGVG would like clarification as to the 
stand alone incremental capacity of each project as compared to the combined incremental capacity 
provided when both projects are in service (for example, at Exhibit I.Staff.5 b) ii) EGI notes that the 
Leamington Interconnect reduces to 44 TJ/day when implemented on a stand-alone basis). 
 
Exhibit I.STAFF.15 d) e) 
Exhibit E Tab 1 Schedule 1 Page 8, paragraphs 19-21  
 
OGVG would like clarification as to the relationship between EGI’s Stage 3 Economic Analysis, the 
“direct” economic benefits of the project included in that analysis, and the incremental $6.37 billion in 
capital investment and 11,526 jobs associated with the expansion of business operations within the “area of 
benefit”. 
 
Exhibit I.OGVG.2  
 
OGVG would like clarification as to whether this response is indicating that EGI’s current assessment of 
the need for distribution related facilities to connect customers to the new load provided by the Project does 
not include new facilities large enough to require leave to construct and only includes one project material 
enough to consider the use of the hourly allocation factor. 
 
If any further information is required, please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned. 
 
Yours very truly, 
 
 
 
Michael R. Buonaguro  


